
South Otago High School   
Newsletter, 15th April 2016  
Nga mihi mahana ki a koutou katoa  
Warm greetings to you all 

Parental vigilance 

With the school holidays upon us I would like to echo the 

comments made in the Otago Daily Times (8 April 2016) 

made by Inspector Kelvin Lloyd when responding to petty 

crime and theft. 

 

óPolice suspected most of the ñunsophisticatedô offending was 

being done by young people and he called on parents to 

exercise greater vigilanceô 

 

As parents please be vigilant with regards to knowing the 

whereabouts of your children  and who they are with at night 

and over the holidays. The Balclutha Community did suffer 

during the last school holidays with petty vandalism and 

damage to property.  

 

Some of our teachers who live and work to support our young 

people have also been targeted by way of óroof rattlingô and 

other tactics late at night. Our staff expect to feel safe in their 

own homes and free from harassment. I have this week 

spoken to the police to and they are aware of this matter and 

will follow up on complaints made by staff and members of 

the public. 

 

I realise that all these incidents do not relate to present 

students of South Otago High School. As a community we 

can work together to make our community safer. 

 

Parent, student interviews 

This week we are hosting our first round of parent student 

interviews. At the time of writing we have just 28% of the 

families represented at this event which is disappointing. 

These meetings are important to provide advice and feedback 

for families/ whanau to support the education of our students. 

It is also an opportunity for students to speak about their 

learning and what their goals and aspirations are for their 

future. I understand from some parents that there was 

difficulty in getting appointments to see teachers and also 

interviews over running. The school is aware of these issues 

and will be working to address this in the future. In the 

meantime I do encourage parents to make contact with 

teachers to talk about the progress of students and the next 

steps to ensure student success. 

 

Finally 

To all students, parents, whanau and staff, do have a safe and 

happy holiday. To the staff, parents and girls heading to 

Australia for the netball tournament have a great time. I know 

that you have worked hard for this trip and that you will have 

a wonderful experience which you will value and remember 

long after you return.  

I do look forward to seeing you all again at the start of next 

term. 

Ka kite ano 

Mr Mike Wright 

Principal 

Dear Parents/Caregivers 

Kia Ora Tatou   
Welcome to the final newsletter of this term. It is with great 

sadness that, as many of you may be aware, one of our 

members of the Board of Trustees, Louise Mills, passed away 

on Monday 11 April. Louise has battled cancer for some time 

and in my last meeting with her a few days prior to falling ill 

again she had been so positive. Louise is wife to Rob and 

mother to Sophie, Year 13 and Briar, Year 11 and Hamish 

and Alec who are both students at Rosebank School. 

Our thoughts and prayers are with Rob and the children 

during this sad time. We encourage parents of students who 

wish to attend Louiseôs funeral to also attend to support your 

own children. 

 

Support for our students who may have been affected by this 

event has been available through our usual school systems. In 

the meantime we have worked hard to maintain a business as 

usual approach to school for the benefit of our students. 

 

End of Term 

This week also marks the end of a very busy term. For staff 

and students I encourage you all to take a break and ensure 

that you spend time with your families and doing those 

activities which you enjoy. For senior students I also 

encourage some time for reflection and catch up as well as 

preparation for the new term ahead. For junior students, the 

opportunity to pick up a book and read is essential as the 

practice of reading will help with all study in the future. 

 

Junior Social 

Last Thursday our Year 13 Student Council organised a 

junior social. The event was a great success with many of the 

students getting dressed up into fancy dress. The senior 

students were really well organised and surprised the staff 

with their level of organisation and tidying up after the event. 

 

New Zealand Secondary School Triathlon Championships 

Also on Thursday, a group of students travelled to 

Queenstown to compete in the New Zealand Secondary 

School Triathlon Championships. One group competed as a 

team and we had two individuals in the competition which 

had drawn competitors from all round New Zealand. 

Although our students did not gain a placing they did do 

extremely well and thoroughly enjoyed the experience. Thank 

you to Mr Palmer for his organisation and Mrs Heller for 

getting up early on the day to drive and supervise the 

students.  

 

Taieri Interchange 

Last Wednesday we hosted the annual Taieri College 

Interchange. All the students played well and there was an 

excellent school spirit shown across all the competition. The 

event finished as a draw between the two schools. Once 

again, thank you to all the staff and parents who supported 

this event. 

 

 



Canteen 
Students are not allowed to withdraw money 
from the Canteen. The Canteen is not a bank. 

Health and Safety 
If you were sent a Health Plan to fill in for your 
student, please send it back to school as soon as 
possible. So far only one has been returned. Your 
student may be at risk if we do not have all relevant 
details on file. 
Karen Wright  
First Aid Manager 

Appointments and Leaving School Early 

¶ Please have your student bring either an 

appointment card or a note signed by a parent/

caregiver explaining why the student is leaving 

¶ The student must take the note to Mrs Wrightôs 

office and a pass will be issued 

¶ The pass is to be shown to the teacher when the 

student leaves class 

¶ If the student is returning they need to sign in the 

appointment book in Mrs Wrightôs office 

Blue Light Camps 
These camps are run in conjunction with the NZ 
Defence Force for students 14-17 years old. Application 
forms can be obtained by contacting me or picking up a 
form from outside the careers office in the Library. The 
camp is five days long at Burnham Military Camp in 
Christchurch. The dates are 13 June, 11 July, 29 August, 
31 October. 
Further information can be obtained 
from www.bluelight.co.nz 
Cath Bloxham 
Guidance Counsellor 

Congratulations to Year 10 student, Zane 
Tuhura, on winning the 12-16 age group 

stockcar racing at  
Riverside Speedway, Southland. 

Physical Education Holiday Tutorial 
Mr Peacock will be running a tutorial for any Physical 
Education students who wish to get help on a current 
assessment, or need extra time on the computers. Come 
to S3 Wednesday 20th April between 10am and 12pm.  

 
Email me on jpeacock@sohs.school.nz to let me know 

you will be there. 

Library 
Well here we are at the end of the term already. 
Teenagers will be looking for things to keep them 
entertained and it can be a great time to encourage kids 
to do a bit of reading.  
 
Even though getting your teenager to read can be a 
challenge, teaching by example can help get them on 
the right track.  Do your children see you reading? 
Encourage them to choose something they would want 
to read. Find out what they like and build on that. 
Sharing interesting  articles from the newspaper, 
poems, letters or stories can be shared as a family 
around the dinner table and maybe even read some 
young adult novels to give yourself an insight of the 
issues teenagers face in today's world.   
 
There are so many good books out there just waiting to 
be read and if you are looking for something for the 
holidays  check out some of the book covers on  
http://www.digitalbooktalk.net for some new ideas.  
 
Have a safe break everyone and enjoy the holidays. 
Katrina Pudney 
Librarian 

ñShave for a Cureò 
    Dominic Grinton (McDonald House)  Sarah Jessop (Sutherland House)             Mr Beeby (Staff) 



Senior Art Trip - Tuesday 12th April 
We started the day with a guided tour of paintings in the gallery, specifically looking at the painted surface and use of 
colour. Then we completed a short workshop. Students then went to the Dunedin School of Art to view the Top Art 
Folios from NCEA Level 3 2015, and had a guided tour of the Art School facilities. There are some photos too of 
students in action at DPAG. 
Maryann Darmody 
TIC Visual Art 
 
Photos below of some work students completed in a short workshop as part of the Year 13 Art Trip to DPAG 
(Dunedin Public Art Gallery).  

Michaela Groenewegen Hannah Lee Sarah Jessop 

Zinia Sun 
 

Term Two Upcoming Events 

¶ Monday  2nd May .................................................................. Start of Term 2 

¶  Monday  9th May .................................................................. Tertiary Open Day (All Year 13 students to attend) 



 

 

 

 

 

Dear parents/ caregivers, 

 

As part of the Year 9 and 10 Health and Physical Education programme we will be undertaking an Aquatics unit.  

Students will take part in six pool lessons beginning week 1 of Term 2. These units will cover water safety and 

methods of training at Year 10 and swimming skill development at Year 9. These are assessed units of work and we 

would really appreciate your support with encouraging your child to be prepared to swim, the swimming timetable is 

listed below. Swimming is an important life skill for everyone to have and a range of vital safety techniques will be 

taught throughout this unit. 

 

There is no cost associated with the aquatics unit, and each swimming lesson will be in your childôs timetabled 

Physical Education or Health class, so no other class will be affected.  If you have any concerns or questions 

regarding this upcoming unit, please free to contact your childôs Health and Physical Education teacher. 

Miss Anna OôSullivan (aosullivan@sohs.schol.nz)  

Mr Dave Thomas (dthomas@sohs.school.nz). 

Mr Jared Peacock (jpeacock@sohs.school.nz) 

Miss Hannah Smeaton (hsmeaton@sohs.school.nz) 

 

Kind regards,  

Anna OôSullivan 

HOD Health and Physical Education 
 

Swimming Timetable beginning Week 1-3 Term 2 

9TH ï Monday and Thursday 

9HG ï Monday and Thursday 

9HAï Tuesday and Friday 

9SW ï Wednesday and Friday 

 

10KT ï Monday and Thursday 

10MT ï Tuesday and Friday 

10BE- Wednesday and Friday 

10SE ï Tuesday and Thursday 

mailto:aosullivan@sohs.schol.nz
file:///C:/Users/jpeacock/Desktop/courtney%20documents/swimming/dthomas@sohs.school.nz
mailto:jpeacock@sohs.school.nz


Take a Kid Flying 
Below are a few photos of students from SOHS who were taken on a flight to Dunedin Airport last  
weekend. They also went up into the Control Tower and saw and rode in the Emergency Response vehicles. 
Great views on a great day for flying. 
Tanya Grant 
NZ Police 

South Otago students giving blood on Tuesday this week 
         Cody Forbes         Brooke Barnett and Chantz Browne      Simon Craig 


